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May 12, 2025 

VIA EMAIL clerkspublic@markham.ca 

City of Markham 
Development Services Committee 
101 Town Centre Boulevard 
Markham, ON L3R 9W3 

Dear Sirs/Mesdames: 

RE: 2091825 Ontario Ltd. 
7635 Highway 7 East, Markham Ontario  
Item 7.2 - Development Services Committee Meeting, May 13, 2025   
Proposed Designation Under Part IV, Section 29 of the Ontario Heritage Act 

We are the lawyers for 2091825 Ontario Ltd., (the “Owner”) being the Owner of the property 
municipally known as 7635 Highway 7 East (the “Property”) in the City of Markham (the “City”). 
The Property is located on the south side of Highway 7 East, east of Reesor Road and is currently 
occupied by a two-storey single detached dwelling and two accessory structures. 

We have recently been retained in light of City Council’s impending consideration of whether to 
issue a notice of intention to designate the Property under Part IV, Section 29 of the Ontario 
Heritage Act, R.S.O. 1990, c. 0.18 (the “OHA’).  We are in receipt of and have reviewed the 
advanced notice titled Future Designation Under Part IV of the Ontario Heritage Act, dated April 
17, 2025, enclosed herewith as Attachment “1” (the “Advanced Notice”). While we 
acknowledge that the Advanced Notice does not constitute formal notice as required by the OHA, 
we are writing on a preliminary basis to advise that our client does not support the designation of 
the Property.  

We have undertaken a preliminary review of the report titled Designation of Priority Properties – 
Phase XVII (the “Priority Designation Report”). Of note, the Priority Designation Report fails to 
acknowledge that the original construction of the primary building on the Property has undergone 
significant modifications.  In addition to a number of physical alterations, the primary building was 
in fact relocated within the Property and placed on a new foundation. We submit that this material 
omission is an indication that further research is required to determine whether the Property 
exhibits cultural heritage value worthy of designation under Part IV of the OHA.  

We hereby request that this matter be deferred, and that City Staff be directed to consult with the 
Owner and its consultant team further before any recommendations regarding the potential 
designation of the Property are considered by City Council.    



REQUEST FOR FUTURE NOTICE 

We hereby request that all future notice, correspondence or documentation related to this matter 
be directed to the undersigned and Rowan Barron (rbarron@overlandllp.ca).  

Yours truly, 
Overland LLP 

Per:  Daniel B. Artenosi 
Partner 



 

 

 

Attachment 1 

Advanced Notice, dated April 17, 2025 






















